


Ethan Arneson has been given the 

official designation as our “Sunday 

Morning Greeter”. His smile and 

welcoming attitude makes him per-

fect for the job!  

Pastor’s Reflections  

 

So, what is your Good News these days? So much of life and the stuff around us seem to be about not so good news. 

Things that maybe we would rather not hear about yet can be so prominent. You know what I am talking about wars 

and rumors of wars and by the way did you hear that a new strain of COVID is circulating and that you must test within 

48 hours of your being exposed to get an accurate test result. It all seems so depressing, doesn’t it?  

 

So, what is the Good News you and your family have today? Tomorrow may be different. What is the Good News here 

at St Paul? Look at the newsletter and you will find some things- ministry things, I am sure. Let me list a few for you: 1. 

The annual picnic at Ritter Park with the local band Render the Hearts leading us in music.  2. The ministry project the 

Social Ministry folk have planned for us after worship and during the picnic time while listening to music. 3. Nadia Bolz 

Weber is coming on September 8. She will be bringing the gospel to people you and I might not be able to reach for 

Jesus. 4. Sunday school and Adult Forum are up and running. Thanks to all those who can help in this very important 

ministry. 5. Worship attendance in person has picked up a bit. Amen and alleluia.  6. Computers are working appropri-

ately in the church office. 7. We have begun the process to register youth and young adults for the ELCA Gathering in 

New Orleans next summer.  

 

WHEW! That is a lot! I think being Good News people takes time and energy on our parts. When the world seems to 

want to tell us not so good news it seems to me that it is our call to speak of the Good News. This of course for us who 

practice our Christian life in the Lutheran way means we talk and live and show the Triune God – Father/ Son and Holy 

Spirit. It means this church seeks to move forward to learn from things that may not work too well that may need a 

little tweaking. It means that you and I are people of daily gratitude for all the good we take for granted and that God 

gifts us with daily.  

 

I am going to seek to be intentionally more grateful this fall and winter. I am going to seek to be intentionally a person 

of Good News of Jesus – died/ risen and ascended.  

 

Blessings and Peace,  

Pastor KLM <>< 



Dear St. Paul Congregation, 

We started choir rehearsals mid-August and I hope you enjoyed the first choral anthem after the summer. This com-
ing Sunday, we will sing another anthem for you, to Dietrich Bonhoeffer’s text “By Gracious Powers.” You may know 
Bonhoeffer as one of the most influential Lutheran theologians of the 20th century, and as one who was actively in-
volved in the resistance against the Nazi regime. Even though Bonhoeffer wrote this text during his imprisonment in 
1944, it is wonderfully comforting and hopeful. 

If you are interested in singing in our choir or otherwise engaging musically in our Worship, please talk to me on Sun-
day mornings or simply come to a choir rehearsal on Wednesday nights at 7 pm, downstairs in the choir room. 

Sunday in two weeks, on September 10, we will have our annual Worship and picnic at Ritter Park, and the praise 
band Render the Hearts will provide music for us. Let’s give them a warm welcome like in previous years! 

A brief report from my time in Germany and Italy this summer:  In early July, I performed a solo recital in my 
hometown. The venue was packed with a little over 100 people in the audience, and I enjoyed seeing many familiar 
faces – friends, former teachers, parents of friends etc. Even my kindergarten teacher was there, and I recognized 
her at once (after more than 40 years…)! The local newspaper published a nice article about the concert, and the ads 
said, “Henning Vauth, USA.” I always find this change of perspective educational. For people in my hometown in Ger-
many, Huntington, West Virginia means the big, wide world.  

A week after the concert in Germany, I traveled to Sicily again for an -day international piano festival and competi-
tion, where I taught 18 students, performed in a mixed faculty recital, and adjudicated a competition. Traveling back 
to Germany proved to be an adventure, as the airport in Sicily had a fire and was closed for several days. With an 
economy-size rental car (stick shift), and three students from the US, Canada, and Vietnam plus luggage we drove 9 
hours from Sicily to Rome, the next airport that had available flights the following day. I did not know the students 
before the festival and they did not know each other, but we had a wonderful time, ate pizza in Naples (which was 
on the way), and walked around the Vatican in the middle of the night, since we had a couple hours left before the 
first student needed to be at the Rome airport at 4:30 am. 

I’d like to express my sincere gratitude to Keith Wellman and Dylan Morgan for filling in for me and making it possi-
ble to visit my family in Germany.  

Last but not least: A big thank you to David Mansouri and Katherine Becker Mansouri for playing violin during the 
last Sunday of July at St. Paul. It is always a pleasure to make music with Carolyn Becker’s musical family! 

 

Henning 



Dear St. Paul Congregation, 
 
     Fall is in the air. It is that time of year where everything changes once again. The kids are back to school, the weather 
is changing and all things Fall are appearing. We see the leaves starting to change and know that ends of harvest time 
are near. In August,  we also have had 2 full moons with the second being a blue moon. Seek God’s blessings in all of 
these changing wonders. God’s promises are evident in all of our natural surroundings. 
     We had a wonderful Vacation Bible School , “Anchored in Jesus” in August. It was the hottest part of the summer. 
The kids enjoyed Bible stories, crafts and games and ended in Miller Miller Park with music, popsicles and prayer.  It 
was a joyous time. We had the most adult and youth volunteers ever. The youth made cards and magnets to send to 
our homebound members. The kids enjoyed sharing God’s love with others.   The youth have now started Sunday 
school and have been enjoying fun and fellowship and service. We continue to learn about God’s work using our hands. 
We will make cards and magnets at the Church picnic for the buckets we will be preparing for flood victims.  Our youth 
program of CCC will start after the annual church picnic. Our first Wednesday back will be Wednesday, September 20, 
2023. 
     Our older youth are planning an escape room event to experience team building skills and working together in 
efforts to escape. Our high school youth and young adults attended a meeting on our national youth gathering and 
young adult gatherings in New Orleans in July of 2023. We have about 8 or so interested in registering and attending. 
This year’s theme is “Created to be”. We will learn we are created to be brave, authentic, free, disruptive and disciples 
of God. The Gatbering will be a wonderful experience to learn about faith formation, to worship with thousands of Lu-
therans, to hear amazing speakers and see musicians, and to do community service, once again- “ God’s work, our 
hands”. I look forward to growing in faith as we prepare for this wonderful opportunity and experience together. We 
will collect registrations by September 30th. If you need registration forms, you can get them in the church office. 
     It is wonderful to see all the new people visiting our church. As this season changes, let us all be “stirred up” in God’s 
love that we may share the 
Good News and welcome oth-
ers in our community.  Today 
and everyday is a beautiful day 
that God has made. Let us          
REJOICE and BE GLAD IN IT! 
 
God’s Blessings! 
Your Loving sister in Christ,  

Jill 



SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 







September 2023 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

          1 2 
              

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

 10:00am Worship  

11:15am Adult Forum 

10:15 am Sunday 

School 

 LABOR DAY 

Office closed 

 9:30am Quilting  7:00pm Choir   8 

 

7:00pm Nadia Bolz

-Weber at WSU 

  

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

 10:00am Worship  

and picnic at Ritter 

Park 

 7:00pm Writer’s 

Group 

 

6:00pm Steward-

ship/Finance  

 9:30am Quilting  6:00pm CCC 

7:00pm Choir  
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 10:00am Worship  

11:15am Adult Forum 

10:15 am Sunday 

School 

   9:30am Quilting  10:00am Book 

Club 

 

7:00pm Choir 

      

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 10:00am Worship  

11:15am Adult Forum 

10:15 am Sunday 

School 

   9:30am Quilting  6:00pm CCC 

7:00pm Choir 
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CONTACT INFORMATION 
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Please visit us at www.stpaulhuntington.org  
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